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May 18, 2022 

Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 MPDG Program: I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement & Mobility 

Project in Austin, MN 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

On behalf of the Austin Area Chamber of Commerce, I am writing in support of the Minnesota 

Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) application for funding through the United States 

Department of Transportation’s Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant (MPDG) Opportunity. The 

MPDG funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned replacement/rehabilitation of nine 

bridges along the Interstate 90 (I-90) corridor in the city of Austin, MN. The Project also improves 

roadway connections along the corridor to address safe operations of vehicular and freight traffic as 

well as constructs new multimodal connections across I-90 to bridge the existing barriers in 

connectivity in the region.  

I-90 is the longest interstate highway in the US and traverses through 13 states, connecting several 

urban and rural communities. The project provides multimodal connectivity to the thriving industrial 

community, housing development of various densities, employment centers, medical facilities, and 

retail/commercial/tourist destinations. As one of the fastest growing regions in south central 

Minnesota, infrastructure improvements in Austin are critically needed so residents and visitors of all 

backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. 

The existing bridges along the I-90 project corridor are at the end of their useful design life, which 

causes several operational and safety issues for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along 

the corridor. These issues include structurally deficient and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor 

deck condition and geometry, insufficient vertical clearances, and significant scour conditions at under 

water piers, among others. There are also significant crash and congestion issues due to narrow 

bridges, insufficient sight lines, and traffic queuing. The absence of ADA accessible multiuse paths 

across I-90 is a huge barrier to multimodal connectivity for the community. The project will address 

all the transportation challenges noted above and will result in a cohesive network of multimodal 

alternatives that support diverse community needs. Additionally, the project aligns with USDOT’s 

strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the MPDG opportunity.  

Austin is unique in that 1-90 runs through the northern part of the city. There are hundreds of 

businesses and residences north of 1-90 and also hundreds south of it. That creates an opportunity 



 

 

and also an interesting challenge for connectivity and accessibility. The rehabilitation/replacement of 

nine bridges, associated roadway improvements, and construction of new multimodal connections 

along the project corridor will strengthen our system of transport and contribute to growth in our 

region, including the anticipated growth of the Austin Area Chamber, itself. 

I support MnDOT’s application for the funding of the I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement & Mobility 

Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan 

Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022 MPDG funding proposal your full consideration and if I can 

answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at elaine@austincoc.com 

or (507) 437-4561. 

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely, 

 

Elaine Hansen 

President 

Austin Area Chamber of Commerce 

 



 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                     Jeffrey Grev 

Vice President of Government Affairs 
Hormel Foods Corporation 

1 Hormel Place 
Austin MN 55912 

507-437-5411 
jagrev@hormel.com 

 
May 19, 2022 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 MPDG Program: I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement 
& Mobility Project in Austin, MN 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
 
I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) 
application for funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s 
Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant (MPDG) Opportunity. The MPDG funding 
would facilitate completion of the long-planned replacement/rehabilitation of nine 
bridges along the Interstate 90 (I-90) corridor in the city of Austin, MN. The Project also 
improves roadway connections along the corridor to address safe operations of 
vehicular and freight traffic as well as constructs new multimodal connections across I-
90 to bridge the existing barriers in connectivity in the region.  
 
I-90 is the longest interstate highway in the US and traverses through 13 states, 
connecting several urban and rural communities. The project provides multimodal 
connectivity to the thriving industrial community, housing development of various 
densities, employment centers, medical facilities, and retail/commercial/tourist 
destinations. As one of the fastest growing regions in south central Minnesota, 
infrastructure improvements in Austin are critically needed so residents and visitors of 
all backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. 
 
The existing bridges along the I-90 project corridor are at the end of their useful design 
life, which causes several operational and safety issues for the roadway users, freight 
haulers, and businesses along the corridor. These issues include structurally deficient 



and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor deck condition and geometry, 
insufficient vertical clearances, and significant scour conditions at under water piers, 
among others. There are also significant crash and congestion issues due to narrow 
bridges, insufficient sight lines, and traffic queuing. The absence of ADA accessible 
multiuse paths across I-90 is a huge barrier to multimodal connectivity for the 
community. The project will address all the transportation challenges noted above and 
will result in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse 
community needs. Additionally, the project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals and 
statutory project requirements of the MPDG opportunity. 
  
Austin, Minnesota is home to both the largest Hormel Foods production facility 
employing over 2,000 employees and is also the World Corporate Headquarters for 
Hormel Foods. All told, there are approximately 4,500 jobs that are generated by 
Hormel employees or that are directly connected to our operations in the area.  
 
The rehabilitation/replacement of nine bridges, associated roadway improvements, and 
construction of new multimodal connections along the project corridor will strengthen 
our system of transport and contribute to growth in our region, including the 
anticipated growth of Hormel Foods. 
 
I support MnDOT’s application for the funding of the I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement 
& Mobility Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region 
through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022 MPDG funding 
proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 507-437-5411. 
 
We appreciate your time and attention on this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeffrey Grev 

 
 
Jeffrey Grev 
Vice President of Government Affairs 
Hormel Foods Corporation 







May 13, 2022 

Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022 MPDG Program: I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement & Mobility 

Project in Austin, MN 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) application for 

funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s Multimodal Project Discretionary 

Grant (MPDG) Opportunity. The MPDG funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned 

replacement/rehabilitation of nine bridges along the Interstate 90 (I-90) corridor in the city of Austin, 

MN. The Project also improves roadway connections along the corridor to address safe operations of 

vehicular and freight traffic as well as constructs new multimodal connections across I-90 to bridge 

the existing barriers in connectivity in the region.  

I-90 is the longest interstate highway in the US and traverses through 13 states, connecting several 

urban and rural communities. The project provides multimodal connectivity to the thriving industrial 

community, housing development of various densities, employment centers, medical facilities, and 

retail/commercial/tourist destinations. As one of the fastest growing regions in south central 

Minnesota, infrastructure improvements in Austin are critically needed so residents and visitors of all 

backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, healthcare, and housing. 

The existing bridges along the I-90 project corridor are at the end of their useful design life, which 

causes several operational and safety issues for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along 

the corridor. These issues include structurally deficient and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor 

deck condition and geometry, insufficient vertical clearances, and significant scour conditions at under 

water piers, among others. There are also significant crash and congestion issues due to narrow 

bridges, insufficient sight lines, and traffic queuing. The absence of ADA accessible multiuse paths 

across I-90 is a huge barrier to multimodal connectivity for the community. The project will address 

all the transportation challenges noted above and will result in a cohesive network of multimodal 

alternatives that support diverse community needs. Additionally, the project aligns with USDOT’s 

strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the MPDG opportunity.  

The Hormel Institute, University of Minnesota is a cancer and biomedical research facility located in 

Austin, MN.  We regularly collaborate with Mayo Clinic in Rochester and many other leading research 

centers worldwide. The Hormel Institute is currently developing a Minnesota BioImaging Center 

which will expand on our current expertise in cryoelectron microscopy and structural biology. The 

Minnesota BioImaging Center will bring researchers from throughout Minnesota and the Midwest to 

Austin. The rehabilitation/replacement of nine bridges, associated roadway improvements, and 



construction of new multimodal connections along the project corridor will strengthen our system of 

transport and contribute to growth in our region, including the anticipated growth of The Hormel 

Institute itself. 

I support MnDOT’s application for the funding of the I-90 Austin Bridges Improvement & Mobility 

Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan 

Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022 MPDG funding proposal your full consideration and if I can 

answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at clarker@umn.edu. 

Sincerely, 

 

Robert Clarke, PhD, DSc 

Executive Director 

The Hormel Institute 

IJ Holton Chair in Cancer Research 

Professor of Biochemistry, Molecular Biology and Biophysics 

University of Minnesota 
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